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NOTE: THERE WILL BE NO AUGUST MEETING

AGENDA
I.      Departmental Report 

II.      Solvaldi

III.      Transfer to Connecticut Eligibility System
IV. Update on Community Health Workers Workgroup 

V.      Waiver, State Plan and Regulations Changes
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VII.  Public Comments

VIII.  Adjournment
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Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee

June 26, 2014
Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

Mr. Kevin Lindamood, Chair, called to order the meeting of the Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee (MMAC) at 1:10 p.m.  Committee members approved the minutes from the May 22, 2014 meeting as written.  Ms. Donna Fortson attended the meeting for Samuel Ross, M.D. and Ms. Linda Forsyth attended for Senator Delores.
Departmental Report 

Mr. Chuck Lehman, Acting Deputy Secretary, Health Care Financing informed the Committee the Department continues to work on implementing to the Connecticut system.  Enrollment seems to be slowing down some.  To date we have enrolled 300,300 into Medicaid with a total of almost 1.3 million enrollees.  This month is the first month we have redeterminations that we are processing.  Between now and the end of November we plan on catching up on redeterminations that were delayed from November and December of 2013.  We had a very aggressive enrollment period and the Department wants to look at what was driving that and anticipate what to expect for the next open enrollment period

Mental Health administrative service organization (ASO) procurement is still ongoing but will come to a resolution soon and hopefully get to the Board of Public Works in September.

There is a rumor that we will be reverting back to paper applications.  This may have come from the fact that Connecticut did not have an electronic legacy and had to use paper. Maryland is creating an electronic interface with the Department of Human Resources (DHR).  This was a must have for Maryland.  There will be no paper applications and there will be a rolling redetermination process.

Local health departments (LHDs) have been told to anticipate a difficult redetermination period and ask if the Department has considered redistributing the workload.  The Department is looking into redistributing the workload.  The Connecticut system has a call center model and ours is a geographical model where cases are assigned based on your zip code.  We will be working with the connector entities, navigators, the Exchange, DHR and LHDs to construct a new division of duties and how work will be allocated across those.
Early on there will be a tremendous amount of income verification.  The only income verification that is automatic is the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) which works great for the qualified health plans (QHP) but it is not particularly timely or reflective of current income for our population.

The special category of people whose application was not completed by March 31, 2014 were paper enrollments.  There were approximately 18-20,000 people that were still in the Exchange when open enrollment ended.  There were three or four efforts to contact those individuals and get there information.  This process has been completed.  
Kaiser Health Plan became an MCO in the HealthChoice program this month.  Their networks don’t service Baltimore City, the Eastern Shore or Western Maryland but they do service many of the underserved areas like Prince George’s, Montgomery and Baltimore counties.
The funding opportunity announcement recently came out for the second round of State Innovation Model awards.  The application is due on July 21, 2014.  Dr Herrera and her team are planning on submitting an application and planning on applying for the test not design.  They will be posting questions that people submit on-line and as much as they can, will be providing responses as well.

HealthChoice Evaluation 

Ms. Alyssa Brown, Health Policy Analyst, gave the Committee an overview of some of the highlights of the HealthChoice evaluation that include program updates and changes that have been made to the HealthChoice program over the last two years and program goals.  See attached presentation and full report. 
Waiver, State Plan and Regulation Changes

Ms. Susan Tucker, Executive Director, Office of Health Services gave an update concerning regulations, waivers and state plan amendments (SPAs).  The Department had to submit 22 SPAs to implement Health Care Reform.  We are coming to the end of this process with only a few more that need approval.  

There are a few regulations that the Committee will be receiving soon.  One of them is the regulation to implement the presumptive eligibility provision for hospitals.  We also have regulations for home and community based services that will implement the changes to the Medical Assistance Personal Care (MAPC) program that are required due to the implementation of Community First Choice (CFC).  Our MAPC program in the future, once everyone is converted to CFC, will include only the individuals that don’t need nursing home level of care.  

The carve-out for substance abuse requires us to make a HealthChoice amendment.  We have to make a change to the 1115 waiver stating that substance abuse services will no longer be under the MCO.  We are working on regulations to change the carve-out section of the HealthChoice regulations to include the substance use diagnosis.  Our goal is for these regulations to be in effect on January 1, 2015. 
Public Comments 
There were no public comments.
Adjournment

Mr. Lindamood adjourned the meeting at 2:45 p.m.
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